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Our Mission:
To maintain the honor and 

dignity of the profession 
of law, to cultivate 

social discourse among 
its members, and to 

increase its significance 
in promoting the due 

administration of Justice.

Upcoming Events:
Annual OCBA Meeting  - April 5th 
Legislative Chambers, Onondaga County Courthouse

CLE | Lawyer on Board II: Non-Profit 
Accounting, Financial Literacy and Ethics 
for Lawyers - April 6th
CNY Philanthropy Center, 2nd Floor Ballroom

Bench and Bar Buffet - April 10th 
CNY Philanthropy Center, 2nd Floor Ballroom

Earth Day Event - April 19th 
Marriott Syracuse Downtown Committee Room 
Law Day - May 1st
Syracuse University College of Law, Dineen Hall 
Elder Law Fair - May 16th
Onondaga Community College

Visit our website for more information.

Onondaga County Bar Association
CNY Philanthropy Center

431 East Fayette Street, Suite 300
Syracuse, NY 13202 

315-471-2667
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	 In my last Column, I made the mistake of 
challenging Mother Nature by anticipating an early 
Spring.  Three Nor’easters later, I have been reminded 
by more than one of you that I put a jinx on this 
Spring.  I sincerely apologize!  Given that we are in the 
Northeast, I should have relied on the more traditional 
May Day Celebration of Spring on May 1st.
	 In addition to, hopefully, celebrating Spring on May 1st, the Onondaga 
County Bar Foundation will be celebrating Law Day on May 1st.  The national theme 
for this year is “Separation of Powers:  Framework for Freedom.”  Given the times we 
are living in and the headlines we see each day, it is a timely and intriguing topic.  As 
we all know, the Framers of the Constitution were very concerned with the power 
that could be yielded by a national government and they chose to divide that power 
into three branches:  Executive, Legislative and Judicial.  The sharing of power was 
intended to be a check on each branch.  In Federalist 51, James Madison explained 
“ambition must be made to counteract ambition.”  The hope was that the more 
any branch attempted to extend its power, the other branches would resist.  The 
end result would be the preservation of our liberty and rights.  Has that worked?  
Opinions differ greatly.  Law Day provides us with an opportunity to reflect on the 
foundation of our Constitution and its impact today.
	 This year I am very pleased to announce that our Law Day breakfast event will 
be held at the SU College of Law on May 1st commencing at 7:30 a.m. Our Keynote 
Speaker is Vice Dean Keith J. Bybee.  If your schedule permits and you want to fulfill 
your new CLE requirement this year, a FREE 1-hour CLE will be held immediately after 
the Law Day Program.  The topic is Diversity, Inclusion and Elimination of Bias and 
will be taught by Suzette Melendez, Esq., the Director of the Children’s Rights and 
Family Law Clinic at the Law School. Click here for more information.
	 In the past year or so, I have been extremely pleased by the improved and 
open relationship between our Bar Association and the College of Law.  This stems 
directly from Dean Craig Boise and his symbiotic view of the relationship between 
the Law School, its students and the practicing local Bar.  More and more lawyers are 
participating in Law School programs, competitions and activities.  The professional 
and social interaction has been extremely positive and beneficial to all.  I particularly 
enjoy engaging with Law Students.   Their inquisitive outlook and interest reminds 
me why I have devoted my life to this profession.  It makes me feel a lot better about 
our future.  
	 Please consider attending this year’s Law Day Event at the Law School, 
especially if you have not had the opportunity to visit the new College of Law.  
Parking is FREE out back in the Stadium Lot for this event.  You will be impressed!
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For free and confidential  
information contact the  
Director of Legacy Giving,  
John Gleason CFRE,CAP®
315-464-4416  
email: FDN@Upstate.edu UpstateFoundation.org

•  If your clients remember The 
Upstate Foundation in their  
estate plans, they will… 

 –  be creating a lifesaving  
or life-changing legacy

   and 
  –  be gifting resources that 

will stay right here in  
our community to assure 
healthier, happier and  
longer lives for their  
families, neighbors  
and friends.

•  The Upstate Foundation  
manages more donor funds  
than any other charitable 
organization in the region 
and is willing to create new 
funds to meet the charitable 
interests of any donor.

Did you know? 

Dr. Michael & 
Rissa Ratner
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BY: CARRIE CHANTLER

Lawyers have special powers.
A lawyer's strength manifests in 
the ability to analyze points of law, 
categorize persons and places, 
recognize subtlety and deduce 
complexities. Many are well spoken; 
eloquence only adds to their 
mastery.
“Lawyers have super powers,” 
claimed Reta Raymond, Staff 
Attorney with Legal Services of 
Central New York.
At the outset of a March 26th Central 
New York Immigration Coalition 

meeting, Raymond talked about 
why attorneys should 

apply their skills to the organization.
Her light-hearted tone belied her 
real point, she said, which was 
that lawyers most often “use their 
powers for good.”
“It’s a great way to learn about 
various issues going on in immigrant 
communities,” Raymond said.
Attorneys, like Raymond, who direct 
their solution wizardry toward the 
CNYIC mission find themselves 
working shoulder to shoulder with 
non-attorneys who are also masters 
of their domain: Social Workers, Civil 
Rights Activists, Labor Organizers, 
and Government Officials.
Topics at these forums invariably 
include updates on the Deferred 
Action for Childhood Arrivals Act 
and its possible predecessor the 
Dream Act, but also address specific 
issues such as language barrier 
mitigation, health care options, and 
healthy housing advocacy.
Robert Rubinstein, staff attorney 
with the Hiscock Legal Aid Society, 
thinks CNYIC meetings have appeal 
to both private and public lawyers 
because of “how inter-connected 
all these issues really are.”

Job loss, for example, can lead to 
public assistance and housing issues 
which may lead to custody concerns.
“And immigration plays into that,” 
Rubinstein said.
For the last year, these like-minded 
colleagues have joined together 
quarterly to advocate on the part 
of the CNY immigrant and refugee 
population, which, for a host of 
reasons, may find themselves in 
need of sufficient housing, decent 
working conditions, an interpreter, 
or simply feeling safe.
“(Meetings) provide structure and a 
good space to discuss the needs of 
the community,” said Herve Comeau, 
Immigration Staff Attorney with the 
Volunteer Lawyers Project. “They put 
everyone in a room to try to do some 
planning and to work together.” 

Advocates Activate!
Headlining the meeting was guest 
speaker Robert Nassau, Esq., who 
teaches tax law at the Syracuse 
University College of Law.
By virtue of Internal Revenue Service 
grant monies, since 2002, Nassau 
and his students operate the law 
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Previously $1,000, the Child Tax 
Credit is now $2,000 per Qualifying 
Child.
Nassau described how persons who 
don’t have a Social Security number 
can still go about filing income 
taxes by virtue of an Individual 
Taxpayer Identification Number. 
This number is used for federal tax 
reporting purposes only and is issued 
regardless of immigration status to 
assist in efficiently filing tax returns 
and following up on payments 
due. Applications for ITINs can be 
achieved at the SUCOL tax clinic.
For undocumented persons 
concerned filing a tax return or 
applying for an ITIN may cue the 
interest of law enforcement, Nassau 
provided assurance.
“The IRS is not allowed to share any 
information with anybody,” he said.

Next, Fabiola Ortiz, Manager of 
Member Engagement with 

the New York Immigration 
Coalition, updated 
attendees on the push her 
organization is making to 
provide immigrants across 
the state with driver’s 
licenses via the campaign 
Green Light New York: 
Driving Together.

Farmworkers who live within 
100-mile radius of the border, for 
example, who need to get to the 
job, get children to school or the 
doctor, run errands, or exercise 
their independence are at risk for 
detainment when and if they’re 
stopped by state troopers, border 
patrol agents and even park police.
“The reality is our communities are 
more at risk outside of New York 
City,” she said.

 
Break-out Groups 

Brainstorm!
Education, housing, healthcare, and 
labor specialists break into groups 
to derive ideas of how to acclimate 
CNY’s newest neighbors into their  
homes.
Social workers from Utica and 
Syracuse discussed questions they’d 
ask on a survey intended for teachers, 
parents, and students about access 
to translation and interpretation 
services.
“How can you expect people to be 
successful if you don’t give them the 
building blocks to be successful,” 
said Selma Jasencic of the Office for 
New Americans.
HLAS attorney Rubinstein, worked 
together with Barrie Gewanter, 

school’s 
Low Income 
Taxpayer Clinic.
Wishing to clue-in CNYIC 
members of key changes to the 
tax bill, Nassau explained the late-
2017 approval of the Tax Cuts and 
Jobs Act means different things for 
different people.
“It’s not good for undocumented 
aliens, but probably pretty good for 
other lower-income people,” he said. 
“Lower income Americans will likely 
see more money in their pockets.”
Significant to taxpayers, regardless 
of income levels, he said, are 

increases to the standard 
deduction and tax rate, but 

the main change are 
boosts to the Child 

Tax Credit and 
Family Tax 

C r e d i t . 
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Director of the local Commission 
on Human Rights, and the 
Peace Council’s Peter Swords on 
introducing language access via 
interpreters inside doctor’s offices 
and courtrooms.
“It’s really important for people who 
speak different languages tell their 
story,” said Swords. “Once people 
start to hear their stories things 
move.”
Those discussing farmworkers 
issues sought ways to build up public 
awareness of the straits in which 
some workers find themselves 
related to transportation, fair 
wages, and housing.
John P. Steves, Assistant District 
Director of the Wage and Hour 
Division of the U.S. Department 
of Labor liked what he heard in his 
break-out group. His organization 
assists “vulnerable workers,” he 
said.
“We hear them,” he said.  
 
“It’s good for us to be a part of this.”
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Be a Hero and learn more!
Interested in the Central New York Immigration Coalition? 

Contact:
Herve Comeau		  (315) 579-0178		 hcomeau@onvlp.org
Reta Raymond		  (315) 703-6561		 rraymond@lscny.org
Fabiola Ortiz		  (718) 514-5265		 fortiz@nyic.org

Resources:
New York Immigration Coalition		 http://www.thenyic.org/
Onondaga County

Commission on Human Rights		  http://www.ongov.net/humanrights/

NYS Office of Indigent Legal Services	 www.ils.ny.gov

Syracuse Peace Council			   www.peacecouncil.net/	
Refugee Immigrant 				    www.syracuserise.org/
Self Empowerment

http://www.thenyic.org/
http://www.ongov.net/humanrights/
http://www.ils.ny.gov
http://www.peacecouncil.net/
http://www.syracuserise.org/


By: Tom Griffith

What Your Estate Planning  
Clients Wish You Were Asking 

Nearly 75% of high net worth individuals consider charity to be an important 
consideration in their financial and estate planning, according to a survey 
conducted in 2013 by U.S. Trust. This sounds like good news for charities, but 

the data also highlights a breakdown in action by professional advisors that can 
derail these good intentions. Only about half of poll respondents reported having 
charitable conversations with their advisors, leaving a large margin of high net worth 
clients with an important goal that their advisors are not helping them to meet.
Sometimes charity is overlooked during planning because clients and advisors have to 
overcome both factual and psychological stumbling blocks.

What keeps advisors from having this important conversation? 
•A Focus on the Technical. Sometimes even in long-term client relationships, the 
advisor has not had many conversations about the client’s values and charitable 
interests. Some advisors focus more on the technical aspects of the planning, making 
it hard to move into a more values-based discussion.
•Lack of Knowledge. Some advisors lack extensive training on charitable planning 
techniques. Others may have learned about charitable planning at some point, but 
have not used their knowledge frequently enough in practice to be comfortable 
starting that conversation now.
•Hesitation to Engage Others. Charitable planning often requires advisors to engage 
with the whole family rather than just their client. This may concern some advisors 
seeking to have clear boundaries around who they represent in those interactions.

What concerns make it difficult for your clients?
•Fears of the Unknown. Some clients fear they might outlive their money, causing 
them to hesitate in taking action. Others worry they will leave their heirs with less 
than they intend. In reality, when done properly, charitable gifts can be included in an 
estate plan without a significant (or any) reduction to what is received by heirs.
•Loss of Control. Clients sometimes have uncertainty about the nonprofits they 
want to support. They do not want to choose to support an organization and then be 
unable to change it if their interests change.
•Family Complexity. Each client has a unique family dynamic. This can sometime 
lead to difficulty holding a fruitful conversation with families about giving.
Family wealth and legacy planning, in the words of Tom Rogerson from Wilmington 
Trust, requires an integrated approach that allows a client to protect and grow 
their money, prepares money for their family and prepares their family for money. 
Philanthropy is a key factor for success in this work, since it provides a way for the 
family to connect around their values and work together to achieve impact.
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To get started with your clients, we recommend beginning with discernment 
conversations to understand what is important to them. From there, you can share best 
practices for incorporating charity into their plans, which helps to address their concerns 
about longevity, cost, control, nonprofit uncertainty and tax benefits. 
As philanthropic advisors, the Community Foundation can be your partner for these 
charitable planning conversations. We offer the opportunity to meet together 
with you and your client or to meet with them separately. Our consultations 
begin with discernment questions to identify the donors’ giving needs, 
document their story and structure a giving plan that fits their unique 
characteristics. 
When desired, we can also facilitate family meetings. These 
gatherings often result in multiple generations coming together 
to connect to their family’s core values. Through a series of 
exercises, we assist family members in identifying and 
documenting those values and how they connect to 
their life experiences. In addition, we examine the 
charitable tools best fit for their needs and ways 
they can give together as a family. 
To learn more about our charitable giving 
services or to request a meeting, please 
contact me, Tom Griffith, director of 
gift planning, at tgriffith@cnycf.org 
or 315-883-5544.
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Barclay Damon has been named a Free 
Legal Answers™ Firm Honoree by the 
New York State Bar Association. This 
designation is awarded to the law firm 
with the most attorneys participating 
in NYSBA’s Free Legal Answers program 
during the past year. The honor was 
accepted at the bar association’s 
Annual Justice for All Luncheon in New 
York City by Heather L. Sunser, Barclay 
Damon’s pro bono partner, and Sheila 
A. Gaddis and Courtney M. Merriman, 
also both partners. 
During the luncheon, 18 Barclay Damon 
attorneys were named Empire State 
Counsel, a designation for attorneys 
who provided 50 or more hours each 
of pro bono service in 2017. They are 
Kayla A. Arias, Megan E. Bahas, Gabriel 
L. Bouvet-Boisclair, J. Eric Charlton, 
Melle X. Fabian, Ross M. Greenky, 
Jeremy J. Hourihan, Danielle E. Mettler-
Lafeir, Gabriel M. Nugent, Sarah A. 
O'Brien, Matthew J. Rosno, Paul A. 
Sanders, Cassandra L. Santoro, Bella 
S. Satra, Michael A. Smeader, Bridget 

Barclay Damon and 18 Individual Attorneys Honored 
by NYS Bar Association for Pro Bono Service

C. Steele, Charles von Simson, and  
Arnold N. Zelman.
Sunser said, “We are grateful to be 
acknowledged by the bar association for 
our pro bono service, especially as we 
are celebrating our firm’s achievement 
of 100-percent participation in our pro 
bono program by all full-time attorneys 
last year. As the partner heading 
up this program, I couldn’t be any 
prouder of our Empire State Counsel 
attorneys and every other Barclay 
Damon attorney who donates time and 
talent to our communities.”
John P. Langan, the firm’s managing 
partner, noted, “Along with our 
Diversity & Inclusion and Women’s 
Forum programs, our pro bono program 
is a major component of our dedication 
to community service, inclusiveness, 
and justice for all. These programs 
facilitate our joint efforts to further the 
firm’s goals of making our communities 
and ultimately our workplaces stronger, 
fairer, and more diverse.”

Barclay Damon provided over 3,500 
hours of time valued at nearly $1 million 
in 2017. This assistance helped low-
income members of our communities 
face issues that involved immigration, 
housing, women’s rights, prisoners’ 
rights, and community building and 
economic development, among others. 
Barclay Damon LLP, named a Top 250 
Firm by The National Law Journal, 
is a full-service law firm with offices 
throughout the major cities of New 
York State and in Toronto, Boston, 
Washington DC, and Newark. At 275 
lawyers, Barclay Damon is the largest 
law firm in the Northeastern United 
States not centered in a major market. 
Barclay Damon attorneys provide 
comprehensive legal and business 
counsel to a diverse client base, teaming 
across practices to provide targeted 
solutions informed by deep industry 
understanding. Learn more about our 
award-winning pro bono program here.

Allen F. Light has 
joined Barclay Damon 
as an associate in 
the Albany office. He 
will be a member of 
the Torts & Products 
Liability Defense and 
Professional Liability 
Practice Areas.

Prior to joining Barclay Damon, Light 
held associate positions at four notable 

ALLEN LIGHT JOINS BARCLAY DAMON AS ASSOCIATE
law firms, most recently with Cruser, 
Mitchell, Novitz, Sanchez, Gaston, and 
Zimet. Light has represented clients in 
all New York metropolitan supreme 
courts, and has significant experience 
working with manufacturers, insurers, 
and individuals while handling requisite 
reports, substantive motion practice, 
depositions, and written discovery.
Light is a graduate of SUNY Oneonta 
and Hofstra University School of Law, 

and held a legal externship in the Office 
of the Nassau County District Attorney.
Barclay Damon provides legal and 
business counsel to a diverse client 
base in 33 practice areas. For more 
information, visit barclaydamon.com.
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On March 13, the Federal Circuit affirmed 
a willful infringement judgment 
secured by Barclay Damon for the 
Syracuse-based PPC Broadband Inc. in 
a $61 million patent infringement case 
against a Corning Inc. subsidiary over 
coaxial cable connector technology. 
According to Law360, the appeals 
court rejected Corning’s claims that 
the district court made a “cavalcade 
of errors” in understanding patent 
language, and that its products did not 
infringe on any of PPC’s designs “under 
the correct interpretation.” 
“We couldn’t be more thrilled at the 
outcome,” PPC attorney and Barclay 
Damon Intellectual Property Litigation 
Practice Area chair Douglas J. Nash 
said. “We believe this case is a strong 
reminder to competitors to uphold 
their integrity and think twice about 
violating patent protections.”

The federal suit was the second brought 
against Corning by PPC, alleging in 
2011 that while the subsidiary initially 
changed its product designs after a 
2003 settlement agreement, it had 
secretly reverted back to the dual-
patent infringing versions. 
PPC was originally awarded nearly $24 
million in royalties after a three-day 
trial in 2015, but US District Judge Gary 
Sharpe later doubled the damages 
in November 2016, noting that the 
monetary adjustment was largely 
justified due to Corning’s concealment 
of its “egregious infringement behavior.” 
While Corning argued that there was 
no legitimate cause for increasing the 
award, PPC countered that Corning had 
been caught infringing twice and the 
court “did not abuse its discretion in 
enhancing damages.”
“It is rewarding, after all of the hard 

work by our team of attorneys and 
other professionals, to obtain this 
significant and deserved victory for our 
client in protecting its patent rights,” 
Intellectual Property Group leader 
Denis J. Sullivan said. 
With interest, PPC’s win totaled at $61 
million. 
John P. Langan, Barclay Damon’s 
managing partner, said, “This win 
is a testament to the outstanding 
teamwork and talent that separates 
Barclay Damon attorneys from the rest 
of the pack. Not only did we deliver 
a great result, but we demonstrated 
exactly why our attorneys are 
recognized as industry leaders.” 
PPC was additionally represented by 
Barclay Damon attorneys John D. Cook, 
Kathryn D. Cornish, John T. Gutkoski, 
and Bella S. Satra, and paralegal Martha 
J. Peterman.

BARCLAY DAMON SECURES $61 MILLION WIN FOR PPC BROADBAND
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T E R E N C E  A .  L A N G A N ,  P. C .
34 Years Experience

Florida and New York Estate Administration
New York Commercial Real Estate

(315) 445-9761    terry@langanlaw.us

REFERRALS WELCOME
892 E. Brighton Ave.
Syracuse, NY 13205
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Barclay Damon is pleased to announce that law clerks Forrest 
T. Young and Peter J. Evangelatos were admitted to the New 
York State Bar and named associates at the firm.

YOUNG AND EVANGELATOS 
ADMITTED TO NEW YORK STATE BAR

Evangelatos is 
a member of 
the Intellectual 
Property Litigation 
Practice Area, 
where he primarily 
focuses on patent 
litigation and 
p r o s e c u t i o n 
m a t t e r s . 

Evangelatos graduated magna cum 
laude from Albany Law School of Union 
University and served as a judicial intern 
for US District Judge Lawrence E. Kahn 
and as a summer associate for the Long 
Island intellectual property firm Carter, 
DeLuca, Farrell & Schmidt.
Evangelatos and Young will both 
practice out of the Syracuse office.

Young is part of 
the  Environmental, 
R e g u l a t o r y , 
and Project 
D e v e l o p m e n t 
Practice Areas, 
where he draws on 
prior involvement in 
legal research and 
reviews, including 

drafting grant applications, briefs, and 
motions. He graduated cum laude in 
a joint degree program at Syracuse 
University College of Law and the SU 
Maxwell School of Citizenship and 
Public Affairs, worked as a Department 
of Justice legal intern in its Criminal 
Division’s Public Integrity Section 
before spending two years in Barclay 
Damon’s summer associate program.

ATTORNEYS
GROWING TRIAL FIRM SEEKS

We have been honored by:
Top 100 verdicts in New York in 2016

BEST companies to work for in 2017 & 2018
One of the top 25 MVA 2016 verdicts in NY.

Visit williammattar.com/syracuse
to apply.
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MORTGAGE 
LENDER 

SEEKS 
ATTORNEY           

Mortgage Lender is looking 
for a full time attorney to 

learn on the job. Duties will 
include representing the 

lender and knowing how to 
represent buyers and sellers 

of residential real estate.  
Respond to vickersd@

commonfundmtg.com.

Barclay Damon 
is pleased to 
announce that 
William B. Cable 
has joined the firm 
as the new Syracuse 
office manager. The 
Cazenovia, New 
York, native received 
the position after 

returning to the area. 
Bill comes to Barclay Damon with seven 
years of experience at BrownGreer 
PLC’s Richmond, Virginia, and New 
Orleans, Louisiana, offices, starting off 
in a contract claims reviewer position 
and moving through the ranks to his 
most recent position as a senior analyst 
in October 2012.
In this role, he reported directly to the 
New Orleans partner while overseeing 
and leading a team of 150 experts across 
the New Orleans office and 30 satellite 
offices in the Gulf Coast region. He has 
extensive experience mentoring and 
providing feedback to employees by 
tracking comprehension, productivity, 
workflow, and performance, and 
collaborating with attorneys to develop 
training and orientation materials. 

BILL CABLE JOINS 
BARCLAY DAMON



nyclu.org
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LITIGATION PARALEGAL FOR HIRE
Self-motivated paralegal needed for a busy, well-established law 
office. Must possess 4+ years of commercial and insurance defense 
litigation experience. Excellent organizational and writing skills a must. 
Experience in drafting and preparing discovery and correspondence. 
Salary commensurate with experience. Benefits package available.  
Only qualified candidates should submit a cover letter and resume to:  
Costello, Cooney & Fearon, PLLC, 500 Plum Street, STE 300, 
Syracuse, NY 13204-1401, Attention: Michael Foti.

Click here for registration.
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New This Year: Featuring a FREE CLE
Get your new, mandatory 

NYS Diversity & Inclusion Credit
immediately following the Law Day program.

Save the Date!

Onondaga County Bar Association & Bar Foundation
2018 Law Day Breakfast and Program

Tuesday, May 1, 2018
Syracuse University College of Law

Dineen Hall, 950 Irving Avenue
 (Free, convenient parking in adjacent “Stadium” lot!)

7:30 - 8:30 a.m. - Informal Networking Continental Breakfast - Levy Atrium
8:30 – 9:30 a.m. - Law Day Program - Melanie Gray Ceremonial Courtroom

PROGRAM

∙Vice Dean, Syracuse University College of Law
Program Includes:
 ∙OCBA Induction of new o�cers and directors
 ∙Awards Presentation, including annual Liberty Bell Award, County High   
  School Mock Trial Champions and OCBA Service Awards
 Then, stay for your free CLE, included in your Law Day registration:

9:40 – 10:30 a.m. - Diversity & Inclusion CLE Program (1 credit)

KEITH J. BYBEE, Keynote

∙Teaching Professor
Director of Children's Rights and Family Law Clinic

Suzette M. Melendez, Presenter

Individual Tickets: $30  
Firm / Agency Group: 10 tickets for $300

Watch for online registration, open soon.
Sponsorships Available,  ranging from “Supporter” ($50) to “Platinum Sponsor” ($750): 

packages include event tickets, acknowledgment on invitations, emails, OCBA website, 
day-of-event signage and recognition in the Bar Reporter Newsletter.

  Contact OCBA Executive Director Je� Unaitis at 315-579-2581 for levels and details.
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BAR BOARDS:
 
OFFICE SPACE AVAILABLE
Office immediately available in newly remodeled Liverpool Office Suite. Easy location, near the 
Thruway.  Space includes: Office, Internet, copier, receptionist, conference room.  
Please call 315-243-3282 or email equineesq@me.com for details and/or view space. 

OFFICE SPACE AVAILABLE           
Offices immediately available in Liverpool.  Three rooms, plus private reception area. Plenty of parking.  
Easy access to downtown and the Thruway.  Call Karen at (315) 453-4282 or email karen@kbcesq.com 
for more information.

GALE GALE & HUNT, LLC SEEKS ATTORNEY 
Gale Gale & Hunt, LLC seeks NYS admitted attorneys,1-3 years of practice, with good people skills, and 
an organized mind.  Immediate opportunity for hands on experience, drafting motions, attending 
depositions and meeting with clients. 
Interested candidates, kindly submit your resume with cover letter, transcript and writing sample to 
jobs@gghlawoffice.com. 

OPENING FOR ASSOCIATE ATTORNEY AT KALL AND REILLY, LLP 
Kall and Reilly, LLP seeks to hire an associate attorney for a general practice firm with an emphasis 
to handle matrimonial  and family court matters.  East suburban location. Please forward resume to 
rreilly@kallandreilly.com. 

DID YOU DRAW-UP A WILL FOR FREDERICK R. SPRINGER? 
The family of Frederick R. Springer, Sr. seeks the attorney who may have drawn up a will for him. 
Mr. Springer died in April of 2016 and was a resident of Liverpool who retired from the Chrysler 
Corporation. The will was handled by an Onondaga County attorney within the last 10 years. If you 
have any information please contact his daughter Bonnie Lyman at (315) 626-3164. 

ATTORNEY FOR WILLIAM MATTAR, P.C. 
We are seeking Attorneys with different levels of 
experience to handle client cases from initial client 
meeting through resolution. 

Top100 verdicts in New York in 2016; Top 25 MVA 2016 
verdicts in New York
Best Companies to work for in 2017, 2018 

Apply at: https://www.williammattar.com/syracuse

https://www.williammattar.com/syracuse


GRAPHIC
DESIGN
SERVICES

When only an eye-catching ad will do, OCBA now offers 
professional graphic design services! For only $50, OCBA’s 
graphic designer will create an ad for you to own in perpetuity 
to take with you and have at the ready when you need to let 
the world know who you are. We’ll tack on this per-ad, 
one-time expense to your invoice. Your files will arrive in 
several formats for your use (.jpeg, .png, .pdf, .tif). This is ideal 
for solo practitioners who may advertise in a variety of 
publications. Contact our designer Nicole Rossi at 
nicole@onbar.org and have your ideas become real.

       Full Page     7.25” x 10” $660   $600/Issue |$6,600/Yr

      Half Page     7.25” x 4.5” $390   $350/Issue |$3,850/Yr

   Quarter Page     3.5” x 4.5” $200   $180/Issue |$1,980/Yr

One-Eighth Page     3.5” x 2.25” $110   $100/Issue |$1,110/Yr

One-Twelfth Page     3.5” x 1.75” $85   $75/Issue |$825/Yr

Onondaga County Bar Association 2018 Bar Reporter Rates
Size of Ad Open Rate Yearly Rate

Width x Height Monthly Via Written Agreement

N
E
W
!

SERVICES
Members Non-Members

•$60 for each monthly edition 
•Maximum of 5 lines/50 words 

•One ad per entity

•$30 for each monthly edition 
•Maximum of 5 lines/50 words 

•One ad per entity

BAR BOARDS
Want to post a Bar Boards ad? 

Contact Carrie Chantler at cchantler@onbar.org.
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From the Courts
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THE DISTRICT COURT IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER

From the Courts
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FREE Online Training Session VIA Skype for Business 
ONE HOUR E-FILING TRAINING

for Supreme Court 
provided by

New York State Courts
E-Filing Resource Center

Learn how to E-File documents from your 
office or personal computer.

These one hour sessions will be held:
10:30am-11:30am

February 15th, 2018
March 15th, 2018
April 12th, 2018
May 10th, 2018

PRE-REGISTRATION REQUIRED

Please go to our website at  
www.nycourts.gov/efile

and click on the “Register for Training” link. 
An email with an access link to the online session will be sent 

to your registered email address prior to the training date.
This is a general class that offers no CLE credit. 

E-Filing Resource Center



If you’d like to comment, you may contact Jeff Unaitis, Executive Director of OCBA, 
at JUnaitis@onbar.org or via fax, 315-471-0705.
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Liberty Bell Award Nomination 
The American Bar Association's Liberty Bell Award is the most prestigious award given by lawyers to a non-lawyer.
The Award honors a person who has strengthened the American system of freedom and justice under law through their 
extraordinary contributions in the community.  The announcement of the Award is one of the highlights of Law Day, a 
day set aside by the Congress to celebrate our great heritage of liberty, justice, and equality under law.  In 2018, Law Day 
will be celebrated with a ceremony at the Syracuse University College of Law on Tuesday, May 1st.

The Liberty Bell Award is given for outstanding service in one of these areas: promoting a better understanding of our 
Constitution and the Bill of Rights; encouraging greater respect for law and the courts; stimulating a deeper sense of 
individual responsibility so that citizens recognize their duties as well as their rights; contributing to the effective 
functioning of our institutions of government; and fostering a better understanding and appreciation of the rule of law. 

The Onondaga County Bar Association presents its local Award to an Onondaga County resident to recognize that person
for contributions outside his/her regular employment, or for service above and beyond one's normal and expected work 
responsibilities if they are currently employed within the legal or criminal justice system.

Non-lawyers of any age are eligible to receive this award. Judges, lawyers, or other members of the State Bar of New 
York are not eligible. Persons holding or seeking public office, and previous Liberty Bell Award recipients, are not 
eligible. 

The Law Day Committee accepts nominations and traditionally meets in April to review nominees and vote.  The person
who has made the nomination traditionally introduces the recipient on Law Day, but it could be any member of the Bar. 

Nominations must be received no later than 5:00 p.m., Friday, April 13, 2018. Submit the application and 
any supporting materials to:

Anastasia M. Semel, Esq. | Co-Chair, OCBA Law Day Committee
c/o Onondaga County Bar Association
431 East Fayette Street, Suite 300
Syracuse, NY 13202
Email: amsemel@gmail.com

The Liberty Bell Award will be presented at the Onondaga County Bar Association Law Day morning ceremony on May 
1, 2018. If you have any questions about the nomination form or process, please contact Jeff Unaitis at 
JUnaitis@onbar.org or 315-471-2667.
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Liberty Bell Award 2018 Nomination Form

Nominator Information 

Name of Nominator:  __________________________________________________________________________  

Address:  _______________________________________________________________________________________  

Phone:  ________________________________  Email:  _______________________________________________  

This form shall be completed in its entirety with a concise, yet thorough, description of the nominee’s 
qualifications.  Please use additional pages when completing the questions asked. The nomination package 
shall be strictly limited to no more than 5 total pages, including this entry form and all supporting 
documentation. 

Nominee Information 

Name:  __________________________________________________________________________________________  

Date of Birth: ____________________ Company Name  __________________________________________  

Address:  _______________________________________________________________________________________  

Phone:  _________________________________  Email: _______________________________________________ 

1. Background Information
Provide nominee background/biographical information..

2. Contribution to the American System of Justice
Describe how the nominee meets the award criteria. In detail, provide the service, length of time involved,
and overall impact.

3. Other Relevant Information
Additional information and supporting materials, such as letters of support, curriculum vitae or resumé, are
welcome but not required.

Liberty Bell Award Nomination 
The American Bar Association's Liberty Bell Award is the most prestigious award given by lawyers to a non-lawyer.
The Award honors a person who has strengthened the American system of freedom and justice under law through their 
extraordinary contributions in the community.  The announcement of the Award is one of the highlights of Law Day, a 
day set aside by the Congress to celebrate our great heritage of liberty, justice, and equality under law.  In 2018, Law Day 
will be celebrated with a ceremony at the Syracuse University College of Law on Tuesday, May 1st.

The Liberty Bell Award is given for outstanding service in one of these areas: promoting a better understanding of our 
Constitution and the Bill of Rights; encouraging greater respect for law and the courts; stimulating a deeper sense of 
individual responsibility so that citizens recognize their duties as well as their rights; contributing to the effective 
functioning of our institutions of government; and fostering a better understanding and appreciation of the rule of law. 

The Onondaga County Bar Association presents its local Award to an Onondaga County resident to recognize that person
for contributions outside his/her regular employment, or for service above and beyond one's normal and expected work 
responsibilities if they are currently employed within the legal or criminal justice system.

Non-lawyers of any age are eligible to receive this award. Judges, lawyers, or other members of the State Bar of New 
York are not eligible. Persons holding or seeking public office, and previous Liberty Bell Award recipients, are not 
eligible. 

The Law Day Committee accepts nominations and traditionally meets in April to review nominees and vote.  The person
who has made the nomination traditionally introduces the recipient on Law Day, but it could be any member of the Bar. 

Nominations must be received no later than 5:00 p.m., Friday, April 13, 2018. Submit the application and 
any supporting materials to:

Anastasia M. Semel, Esq. | Co-Chair, OCBA Law Day Committee
c/o Onondaga County Bar Association
431 East Fayette Street, Suite 300
Syracuse, NY 13202
Email: amsemel@gmail.com

The Liberty Bell Award will be presented at the Onondaga County Bar Association Law Day morning ceremony on May 
1, 2018. If you have any questions about the nomination form or process, please contact Jeff Unaitis at 
JUnaitis@onbar.org or 315-471-2667.
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10:00 a.m.  — 11:00 a.m

11:00 a.m.

11:15 a.m. — 12:30 p.m.

12:30 p.m. — 1:15 p.m. 

1:25 p.m. — 2:40 p.m. 

2:45 p.m. — 4:00 p.m. 

4:10 p.m.  — 5:00 p.m.

CLE Registration, Levy Atrium

Welcome and Opening Remarks

Panel 1: Maximizing the attorney-agent’s ability to advertise and use social 
media while maintaining compliance with the Rules of Professional Conduct.
 Jodi Balsam: Law Professor, Brooklyn Law School
  Andrew Lustigman: Partner at Olshan, Frome, Wolosky
 Miles Welo: Counsel at Mansour Gavin, COO of GSM & NFLPA Certified Agent
1.5 credits, Ethics and Professionalism

Lunch, Levy Atrium

Panel 2: Current intellectual property issues facing the entertainment 
industry.
 Laura Lape: Law Professor, Syracuse University College of Law
 Frank Ryan (L’94): Partner at DLA Piper
 Jaia Thomas: Founder of the Law Office of Jaia Thomas
1.5 credits, Areas of Professional Practice

Panel 3: Assessing the fallout from the NCAA Basketball FBI Investigation: 
The future of the amateurism rule and the antitrust implications. 
 Justin DiTolla: Assistant Athletics Director for Compliance
  Richard Katz: President & CEO, KMG Sports Management
  Justin Sievert: Founding Partner of Sievert Werly
1.5 credits, Areas of Professional Practice

Key Note Address: Building and maintaining the relationship between 
in-house and outside counsel.
 Gregg Brandon (L’01): General Counsel at the Buffalo Bills
 Joseph Hanna: Partner at Goldberg Segalla
1 credit, Law Practice Management

ESLS Beyond the Lights! 

April 6, 2018

4th Annual Entertainment and Sports Law Symposium

SYRACUSE LAW

Panels will be moderated by alumnus, Kevin Belbey (L’16).

Attorneys can register at: http://law.syr.edu/the-4th-annual-entertainment-sports-law-symposium
SUCOL students and faculty can register at: https://eslssymposiumstudentregistration.eventbrite.com

Unless otherwise noted, all programming will take place in
the Melanie Gray Ceremonial Courtroom.

Attorneys can register at: http://law.syr.edu/the-4th-annual-entertainment-sports-law-symposium  
SUCOL students and faculty can register at: https://eslssymposiumstudentregistration.eventbrite.com
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 Jaia Thomas: Founder of the Law Office of Jaia Thomas
1.5 credits, Areas of Professional Practice
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 Gregg Brandon (L’01): General Counsel at the Buffalo Bills
 Joseph Hanna: Partner at Goldberg Segalla
1 credit, Law Practice Management

ESLS Beyond the Lights! 

April 6, 2018

4th Annual Entertainment and Sports Law Symposium

SYRACUSE LAW

Panels will be moderated by alumnus, Kevin Belbey (L’16).

Attorneys can register at: http://law.syr.edu/the-4th-annual-entertainment-sports-law-symposium
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Lawyer on Board II: Non-Profit Accounting, 
Financial Literacy and Ethics for Lawyers 

Jill S.G. Palmeter, CPA, MS 
Dermody, Burke & Brown CPAs, LLC 

Mark Ciaralli, CPA, CFE 
Partner, Grossman St. Amour, CPAs, PLLC. 

Christopher Wiles, Esq. 
Assistant Attorney General, Charities Bureau 

Patrick Blood, Esq. 
Satter Law Firm 

• Follow up seminar to last year's popular NFP Primer on How to Read Financial Statements

• Understand various financial activities: Operating, Investing, Financing and more!

• Ethical Responsibilities Relative to Financial Reporting for Non-Profits

Pizza Lunch Included! 

Register at Onbar.org or by mail using form below 
11:30 am – Noon Registration & Lunch
Noon – 2:30 pm Program 

The Onondaga County Bar Association is committed to providing Mandatory Continuing Legal Education Programs at 
an affordable price to its members as well as the bar-at-large. Financial waiver forms are available upon request or 
may be downloaded when you visit www.onbar.org. 

This CLE is brought to you by the OCBA Community Engagement Committee. 

Attendee(s)   Phone 

Firm Email 

Address  

o Check Enclosed o Will bring Check to CLE o CC Card# Exp. 

ONONDAGA COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION | 431 East Fayette St. | Syracuse, NY | 13202 
Phone: 315-579-2578 | Fax: 315-471-0705 | cchantler@onbar.org

Non-Profit Accounting, Financial Literacy & Ethics for Lawyers | Friday, April 6, 2018 |  

$50 Member, $75 Non-Member, $25 Paralegal, FREE Lifetime/Agency/Student (checks payable to OCBA) 

OCBA CONTINUING LEGAL EDUCATION 
431 East Fayette St. | Syracuse, NY | Phone: 315-579-2578 | Fax: 315-471-0705 | cchantler@onbar.org 

2.5 MCLE (2.0 Skills + 0.5 Ethics)  
Friday, April 6, 2018 
CNY Philanthropy Center-Ballroom, 431 E. Fayette St. 
Syracuse, NY  13202 
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